Legislative History for Connecticut Act

- .
B
e /

HB 5402 PA 2320  Scped 1983

_HOu_S:Q. /562~ /563 , Y3yY-435) _ (/o_)__
G he 03— /033, 3143~ 8145, 3/9/-319a (3)

 Cenocal law  5/4-515, &17-519, 525, 563 (1

LAW/LEGISLATIVE REFERENCE
DO NOT REMOVE FROM LIBRARY

Transcripts from the Joint Standing Committee Public. Hearing(s) and/or Senate

and House of Representatives Proceedings

Connecticut State Library
Compiled 2015



H-33/

CONNECTICUT
GEN. ASSEMBL’
HOUSE

PROCEEDINGS
1983

VOL. 26
PART 4
1227-1603



krr

House of Representatives Thursday, April 7, 1983

for purposes of change of reference.

Favorable Report of the Joint Standing Committee on
Government Administration and Elections on Substitute for
House Joint Resolution 78, RESOLUTION PROPOSING AN AMENDMENT
TC THE CONSTITUTION IMPOSING A LIMOT ON APPROPRIATIONS FOR
EXPENDITURES BY THE STATE IN ANY FISCAL YEAR. The commitee
recommends a change of Reference to the Cqmmittee on
Appropriations.

DEPUTY SPEAKER FRANKEL:

So ordered.

Favorable Report of the Joint Standing Committee on

Environment on Substitute for House Bill 5250, AN ACT

ESTABLISHING THE CONNECTICUT HAZARDOUS WASTE DISPOSAL
COMMISSION. The committee recommends a change of reference

to the Committee on Government Adminsitration and Elections.

DEPUTY SPEAKER FRANKEL:

So ordered.

Favorable Report of the Joint Standing Committee on

General Law on House Bill 5402, AN ACT PROHIBITING THE

EXCLUSION OR MODIFICATION OF IMPLIED WARRANTIES UNDER THE
UNIFORM COMMERCIAL CODE. The committee recommends a change

of reference to the Committee on Judiciarv.
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House of Representatives Thursday, April 7, 1983

DEPUTY SPEAKER FRANKEL:

So ordered.

Favorable Report of the Joint Standing Committee on
Environment on Substitute for House Bill 5710, AN ACT
CONCERNING AN APPROPRIATION TO THE INSTITUTE OF WATER
RESOURCES. The committee recommends a change of reference
to the Committee on Appropriations.

DEPUTY SPEAKER FRANKEL:

So ordered.

CLERK:

Favorable Report of the Joint Standing Committee on

Education on House Bill No. 6817, AN ACT CONCERNING THE

PREVENTION OF ABUSE OF THE APPEAL, PROCEDURE FOR BINDING
ARBITRATICN AWARDS UNDER THE TEACHER NEGOTIATION ACT.
The committee recommends a change of reference to the

Committee on Judiciary.

DEPUTY SPEAKER FRANKEL:

So ordered.

Favorable Report of the Joint Standing Committee on

General Law on Substitute for House Bill 7065, AN ACT

CONCERNING REGULATION OF MOBILE MANUFACTURED HOMES. The

committee recommends a change of referemce to the Committee
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House of Representatives Wednesday, May 11, 1983

Have all the members voted? Have all the members
voted? If so, the machine will be locked and the Clerk
will please take a tally.

Will the Clerk please announce the tally.

CLERK:

House Bill 7259,

Total number voting 146
Necessary for passage 74
Those voting yea 146
Those voting nay 0
Those absent and not voting 5

DEPUTY SPEAKER FRANKEL:

The bill is passed,

CLERK:

Calendar No. 538, File 673, House Bill No. 5402,

AN ACT PROHIBITING THE EXCLUSION OR MODIFICATION OF
IMPOLED WARRANTIES UNDER THE UNIFORM COMMERCIAL CODE,
Favorable Report of the Committee on Judiciary.
REP. WOODCOCK: {14th)

Mr. Speaker.
DEPUTY SPEAKER FRANKEL:

Rep. Woodcock.
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House of Representatives Wednesday, May 11, 1983

REP. WOODCOCK: (L4th)

Mr. Speaker, I move acceptance of the Joint
Committee's Favorable Report and passage of the bill.
DEPUTY SPEAKER FRANKEL:

The question is on acceptance and passage. Will
you remark?

REP. WOODCOCK: (14th)

Mr. Speaker, the Clerk has an amendment, LCO 6320;
I ask that he call the amendment and that I be permitted
to summarize.

DEPUTY SPEAKER FRANKEL:

The Clerk has LCO No. 6320, designateq House "A".

Will the Clerk please call the amendment.
CLERK:
LCO No. 6320, designated House Amendment Schedule

uan  offerred by Reps. Woodcock and Frankel.

DEPUTY SPEAKER FRANKEL:

The gentleman seeks permission to summarize in lieu
of a reading by the Clerk. Is there objection? Hearing
none, you may proceed, sir.

REP. WOODCOCK: (14th)
' Thank you, Mr. Speaker. Members of the House, the
amendment limits the scope in application of the prohibition

a of the exclusion of a disclaimer of implied warranties to
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House of Representétives Wednesday, May 11, 1983

only new and unused goods. It does not apply to merchants'
transactions, It does not apply to goods that are marked
irreqular, damaged, or seconds. T move its adoption.
DEPUTY SPEAKER FRANKEL:

The question is on adoption of House Amendment
Schedule "A". Will you remark on its:adoption? Will
you remark on the adoption of House "A"?

If not, all those in favor, please signify by saying
aye.
REPRESENTATIVES:

Aye.
DEPUTY SPEAKER FPRANKEL:

Those opposed, nay.
REPRESENTATIVES:

No.
DEPUTY SPEAKER FRANKEL:

The ayes have it. House "A" is adopted and ruled

technical.

kkkkkk

House Amendment Schedule "A",

Strike everything after the enacting clause and
insert the following in lieu thereof:

"Section 42a-2-316 of the general statutes is re-
pealed and the following is substituted in lieu thereof:
(1) Words oxr conduct relevant to the creation of an



House of Representatives Wednesday, May 11, 1983

express warranty and words or conduct tending to negate

or limit warranty shall be construed wherever reasonable

as consistent with each other; but subject to the provisions
of this article on parol or extrinsic evidence negation or
limitation is inoperative to the extent that such construction
is unreasonable.

(2) Subject to subsection (3), to exclude or modify
the implied warranty of merchantibility or any part of it
the language must mention merchantability and in case of
a writing must be conspicuous, and to exclude or modify any
implied warranty of fitness the exclusion must be by a
writing and conspicuous. Language to exclude all implied
warranties of fitness is sufficient if it states, for example,
that "There are no warranties which extend beyond the
description on the face hereof.”

(3) Notwithstanding subsection (2) (a) unless the
circumstances indicate otherwise, all implied warranties
are excluded by expressions like "as is,” "with all faults"”
or other language which in common understanding calls the
buyer's attention to the exclusion of warranties and makes
plain that there is not implied warranty; and (Db) when the
buyer before entering into the contract has examined the
goods or the sample or model as fully as he desired or has
refused to examine the goods there is no implied warranty
with regard to defects which an examination ought in the
circumstances to have revealed to him; and (c) an implied
warranty can also be excluded or modified by course of
dealing or course of performance or usage of trade.

(4) Remedies for breach of warranty can be limited
in accordance with the provisions of section 42a-2~718 on
liquidation ior limitation of damages and section 42a-2-719
on contractual modification of remedy.

(5) THE PROVISIONS OF SUBSECTIONS (2), (3) AND (4)
SHALL NOT APPLY TO SALES OF NEW OR UNUSED CONSUMER GOODS,
EXCEPT FOR THOSE GOODS CLEARLY MARKED "TRREGULAR", YFACTORY
SECONDS" OR "DAMAGED". ANY LANGUAGE, ORAL OR WRITTEN,

USED BY A SELLER OR MANUFACTURER OF CONSUMER GOODS, WHICH
ATTEMPTS TO EXCLUDE OR MODIFY ANY IMPLIED WARRANTIES OF
MERCHANTABILITY AND FITNESS FOR A PARTICULAR PURPOSE OR
TO EXCLUDE OR MODIFY THE CONSUMER'S REMEDIES FOR BREACH OF
THOSE WARRANTIES, SHALL BE UNENFORCEABLE. "

kkkkhE
DEPUTY SPEAKER FRANKEL:
Will you remark further on this bill as amended

by House "A"?
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House of Representatives Wednesday, May 11, 1983
REP. WOODCOCK: (14th)

Mr, Speaker.
DEPUTY SPEAKER FRANKEL:

Rep. Woodcock.
REP. WOODCOCK: (14th)

Thank you, Mr. Speaker. The implied warranties
under our uniform commercial code provide that a manu-
facturer must stand behind a product that he sells, that
the product must last for a reasonable length of time,
that it must be safe, that it must be efficient.

The bill as amended that's before the Chamber
this afternoon is modeled after the Vermont, Massachusetts,
and Maine laws, and it's also modeled after the Magnuson-
Moss Federaf Warranty Aét. Presently, we had testimony
hefore the General Law Committee, it is standard industry
practice to deliberately disclaim these implied warrantieés
on new consumer products such as air conditioners, electric
toothbrushes, lawnmowers. Any new product that you buy,
you're going to find an exclusion on it with respect to
these warranties.

It basically says that the impdied warranty should
mean something. We shouid not give implied warranty to the
public with one hand and then take it away with the other

hand and permit industry to disclaim this coverage. u



House of Representatives Wednesday, May 11, 1983

The bill received the unanimous approval of the
General Law Committee and the Judiciary Committee.

Comm. Heslin testified in favor of the bill along with

Attorney General Lieberman. To my knowledge, there is

no opposition to the bill. It even received the support
of the Retail Merchants' Association.

It's a significant important proposal to protect
our consumers, and I hope that you would support it.
Thank you.

SPEAKER STOLBERG:

Will you remark further on the bill as amended?
REP. FARR: (19th)

Mx. Speaker.

SPEAKER STQLBERG:

Rep. Farr.
REP. FARR: {19th)

Yes, Mr. Speaker. Just a quick question to the
proponent of the bill.

SPEAKER STOLBERG:

Please frame your guestion.
REP. FARR: (19th)

Does this bill as amended now say, only apply to
consumers purchasing consumer goods, or would it also

apply to commercial establishments purchasing consumer
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House of Representatives wednesday, May 11, 1983

goods? Through you, Mr. Speaker, to Rep. Woodcock.
SPEAKER STOLBERG:

Rep. Woodcock, would you care to respond?
REP. WOODCOCK: (14th)

Yes, I will, Mr. Speaker, through you. It would
apply to consumers purchasing from mexchants. It would
not have any application to merchants doing business
with other merchants. That's something I think we should
leave to a professional commission, and that's been the
thinking in other states that have considered this
legislation.

REP. FARR: (19th)

Thank you very much. Then it's my understanding
that the intent of that language consumer goods is limited
to consumer goods purchased by consumers, and I would
support the bill.

SPEAKER STOLBERG:

Will you remark further on the hill? Will you
remark further? If not, will members please be seated.
staff and guests to the well of the House. The machine
will be opened.

The House of Representatives is now voting by roll
call. Will members please return to the Chamber immediately.

The House of Representatives is now voting by roll call.




House of Representatives Wednesday, May 11, 1983 'mﬁﬁﬁ

Will members please return to the Chamber immediately.

Have all the members voted? Have all the members
voted? If so, the machine will be locked and the Clerk
will take a tally.

Will the Clerk please announce the tally.

CLERK:
House Bill 5402, as amended by House Amendment

Schedule "AY,

Total number voting 143
Necessary for passage 72
Those voting yea 143
Those voting nay 0
Those absent and not voting 8

SPEAKER STOLBERG::

The bill is passed.

CLERK:

Calendar Page 14, Calendar No. 539, File 678,
Substitute for House Bill No., 7229, AN ACT REESTABLISHING
THE EMPLOYMENT SECURITY BOARD OF REVIEW, THE STATE PROPERTIES
REVIEW BOARD AﬁD THE STATE INSURANCE PURCHASING BOARD.
Favorable Report of the Committee on Government Administra-
tion and Elections.
REP. GROPPO: (63rd)

Mr. Speaker.
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1983 GENERAL ASSEMBLY
SENATE

TECHNICAL SESSIQN 5
FRIDAY, APRIL 8, 1983 roc

Public Safety. H.B, 5393, AN ACT CONCERNING
TEMPORARY PROMOTION FOR CERTAIN STATE POLICE OFFICERS,
as amended by House "A"., Passed House 4/6/83 with

House A.

" HOUSE BILLS FAVORABLY REPORTED WITH A CHANGE OF

REFERENCE

Environment, Sub. H.B. 5710. AN ACT CON-
CERNING APPROPRIATION TO THE INSTITUTE OF WATER
RESOURCES., Referred to Committee on Appropriations.

Environment. Sub. S.B. 5250. AN ACT

ESTABLISHING THE CONNECTICUT HAZARDOUS WASTE MANAGE-~

MENT SERVICE, Referred to Government Administration

and Elections.

General Law. _Sub. H.B. 7065. AN ACT CONCERNING

REGULATION OF MOBILE MANUFACTURED HOMES., Referred

to Committee on Government Administration and Elections.

General Law., Sub, H.B. 7068, AN ACT

ESTABLISHING A MOBILE AND MANUFACTURED HOME ADVISORY
COUNCIL. Referred to Committee on Government Admin-

istration and Elections.

General Law. J,B. 5402. An ACT PROHIBITING
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1983 GENERAL ASSEMBLY
SENATE

TECHNICAIL SESSION 6
FRIDAY, APRIIL 8, 1983 roc

THE EXCLUSION OR MODIFICATEON OF IMPLIED WARRANTIES

UNDER THE UNIFORM COMMERCIAL CODE. Referred to Committee

on Judiciary.

Educaton. _H.B. 6817. AN ACT CONCERNING THE

PREVENTION OF ABUSE OF THE APPEAIL PROCEDURE FOR

BINDING ARBITRATION AWARDS UNDER THE TEACHER NEGOTIATION

ACT. Referred to Committee on Judiciary.

Government Administratbn and Elections. Sub.

H.B. 7071, AN ACT CONCERNING LIMITATIONS ON CONTRI-

' BUTIONS MADE BY POLITICAL CANDIDATES. Referred to

Committee on Judiciary.

Government Administration and Elections.

Sub, H.B, 7194. AN ACT PERMITTING MUNICIPAI, EMPLOYEES

TC SEEK STATE ELECTIVE OFFICE. Referred to Labor and

Public Emplovees.

HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION FAVORABLY REPORTED WITH A CHANGE
OF REFERENCE

Government Administration and Elections. H.J.R.
78, RESOLUTION PROPOSING AN AMENDMENT TO THE CONSTITUTION

IMPOSING A LIMIT ON APPROPRIATIONS FOR EXPENDITURES BY

THE STATE IN ANY FISCAL YEAR. Referred to Appropriations.
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Regular Session Page 102
Wednesday, May 18, 1983 jet

Legislation. Favorable Report of the Committee on Government Administra-
tion and Elections.
THE CHAIR:

Senator Daniels.
SENATOR DANIELS:

Mr. President, I move acceptance of the committee's favorable
report and passage of the bill.
THE CHAIR:

Will you remark?
SENATOR DANIELS:

This bill would make changes in the content and time table
of the Legislative Sunset Review of Executive Branch Agencies. It would
delay the second round of sunset review for the Municipal Finance Ad-
visory Commission by two years. The Advisory Board of the Albany Avenue
Child Guidance Center, The Advisory Board of the High Meadows in Hamden,
Connecticut and the Commission on Children's Services and the Litter Con-

trol and Recycling Program would be deleted from the sunset review list

for purely technical reasons or because the programs no longer exist. If

there's no objection, I move that this be placed on the comsent calendar.
THE CHAIR:

Without objection, so ordered.

THE CLERK:
Calendar 642, File Nos. 673 and 872, House Bill No. 5402. An

Act Prohibiting the Exclusion Or Modification Of Implied Warranties Under

3142
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Regular Session Page 103
Wednesday, May 18, 1983 jgt

The Uniform Commercial Code. (As amended by House Amendment Schedule "A").
Favorable Report of the Committee on Judiciary.
THE CHAIR:

Senator Owens. The Senate will stand at ease.
SENATOR SCHNELLER:

Yes. Mr. President, the Minority Leader has requested a five
minute recess so that I would move for a recess at thisrtime and we'll con-

vene promptly at 4:35.

THE CHAIR:

Recess until 4:45 - or 4:35. Thank you.

The Senate recessed at 4:31 P.M. to the Call of the Chair.

The Senate reconvened at 4:43 P.M., the President in the Chair.
THE CHAIR:

The Senate will come to order. Mr. Clerk.
THE CLERK:

On page 11, 642, File Nos. 673 and 872, House Bill No, 5402,

An Act Prohibiting The Exclusion Or Modification Of Implied Warranties
Under The Uniform Commercial Code. (As amended by House Amendment Sche-
dule "A"). Favorable Report of the Committee on Judiciary.
THE CHAIR:

Sénator Owens. The Senate will stand at ease.
SENATOR OWENS:

Mr. President, I move acceptance of the joint committee's
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Regular Session Page 104
Wednesday, May 18, 1983 jet

favorable report and passage of the bill.
THE CHAIR:

Treat Amendment “A" first.
SENATOR OWENS:

And T'd ask also for adoption of House Amepndment "A'.
THE CHAIR:

Will you explain House Amendment "A"?

SENATOR OWENS:

May T have a second, Mr. President? House Amendment "A",

Mr. President, eliminated the blanket exclusion of all implied warranties
and confined the exclusion or modification of such warranties to damaged
or irregular goods. I'd move its adoption.

THE CHAIR:

Remark further? All those in favor of Amendment Schedule "A"
signify by saying aye. Those opposed, nay. The ayes have it. he_ amend-
went's adopted. Senator Owens.

SENATbR OWENS:

On the bill itself, Mr. President, by law, an implied war-
ranty is defined as a fitness of goods relative to the purpose for which
it is being soid and its merchantability. This bill would prohibit the
exclusion or modification of all implied warranties on new or unused
consumer goods while continulng to allow them on goods which are clearly
label}éd irregular or factory seconds or damaged. It would also declare

unenforceable any written or oral language a seller or manufacturer might

At Vi s et il 1 el
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Regular Session Page 105
Wednesday, May 18, 1983 jgt

use regarding implied warranties or merchantability and fitness on all
consumer goods which attempted to exclude or modify consumer's legal
remedies for breach of those warranties. I'd move, if there's no objec-

tion, that this bill as amended by House Amendment "A" be placed on the

consent calendar.

THE CHAIR: "

Without objection, so ordered.

THE CLERK:

Calendar 643, File 748, House Bill No. 5531. An Act Concern-

ing The Incorporation 0f The Connecticut State Dental Asscciation Insurance
Company. Favorable Report of the Committee on Judiciary.
THE CHAIR:

Senator Owens.
SENATOR OWENS:

I move acceptance of the joint committee's favorable report
and passage of the bill.
THE CHAIR:

Will you remark?
SENATOR OWENS:

This legislation would form a funded insurance company which
will have the power to write liability insurance referred to as malprac-

tice for dentists, I'd ask, if there's no objection, that it be placed on

consent.
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Regular Session Page 151
Wednesday, May 18, 1983 jgt
THE CHAIR:

Calendar No. 631 was removed from the consent calendar and
because of that it has to be voted separately and the question before
the Chamber is motion to adopt 631, Calendar 631, House Bill No. 7059,
File No. 320. The machine is open. Please record your vote., Has

everyone voted? Machine is closed. Clerk please tally the vote. Result

of the vote, 24 yea, 12 nay. The bill is adopted. Will you please give
your attention to the Clerk who will announce all those items that were

placed on the consent calendar.
WSB123, SB413,

THE CLERK: HBZ085, [R6002,
SB884, S5B999,
On page 2, Calendar No. 289. Page 3, Calendar 525. Excuse HB6494, HB6841,
HB5792, 8B401,

me. Last item I called was page 3, Calendar 525. Page 4, Calendar 568 .SB302, SB906
HB7010, HB7096,

and 570. Page 5, Calendar 583. Page 6, Calendars 588 and 609. Page 7, HB3695, HB6393,

HB6913, HB7068,k

Calendar 610 and 615. Page 8, Calendar 626, 627, 628. Page 9, Calendar HB/261, HB7266,

HB5402, HB5531,
630, 632, 633. Page 10, Calendar 634, 636 and 639. Page 11, 640, 641, HB6690, HB711] .}

HB7250, HBI257,
642, 643 and 644, Page 12, 645, 646, 647, 648. Page 13, Calendar 652, g%%zéﬂa 123210,

¥ M»

653, 654, 655. Page 14, Calendar 659. Page 15, Calendar 662 and 663. HB5659, HB7071,
~—-HB7173, HB7Q44
That completes the list of items on today's consent calendar.
THE CHAIR:
Any changes, any omissions, corrections. Clerk, please make
an announcemept for roll call.

THE CLERK:

Immediate roll call has been called foxr in the Sepate., Will

all Senators please take their seats. An immediate roll call has been
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Regular Session Page 152
Wednesday, May 18, 1983 jet

called for in the Senaté. Will all Senators please be seated.
THE CHATIR:

Question béfore the Chamber i; the motion to adopt all these
items as read by the Clerk. Machine is open. Please record your vote.
Has everyone voted? Machine is closed. Clerk, please tally the vote.

Result of the vote, 36 yea, zero nayy, the consent calendar is adopted.

SENATOR MURPHY:

Mr. President.
THE CHAIR:

Senator Murphy.
SENATOR MURPHY:

Mr, President, in reference tc House Bill 5118 which is File
No. 496, 789, Calendar 402, a Committee on Conference is necessary and
the Committee on Conference members on the Sena;e side will be Senators
Owens, Skelley and Streeter.
THE CHAIR:

The record will so note. Senator Schneller, we have another
éenaté Agenda, page 2,
THE CLERK:

Clerk has Senate Agenda ...
SENATOR SCHNELLER:

Mr. President, before we call the Agenda, before too many people

get away, I do want to make a couple of announcements about our schedule.

In view of the diligent work that we've done yesterday and today in cleaning
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klc GENERAL LAW COMMITTEE March 21, 1383
COMM. HESLIN: (continued)

Registration Beard. That board has provided us with the
kind qf expertise that we do not necessarlly have on

staff in Censumer Protection, that is the highly

gualified architects; whe can respond to concerns that

come to us, both frem archjtects and consumers-in the

state. So I am speaking on behalf of that board continuing.

The next bill that I sheuld like to speak in behalf of

is _Bill 5401, which is An Act Concerning A Bill Of Rights
For Used Car Buyers, At one poeint, Washington, through
the Federal Trade Commissien, theought that this was an
important enough ‘an isstue nationally to be concerned with,
because it is an area-that is rife with consumer problems.,
We receive them as part of the complaint precess, although
most of them do end up in the Department of Motor Vehicles
where the responsibility under the dealers and repalrers
sectien does lie. But the number of complaints is heavy.
We feel that the particular bill is a very good beginning
and should be supported, Although it can be pointed out
and I must make this as- a point of concern, that a large
part of used car transactions occur between individuals

or personal individuals. There are another percentage of
them, a smaller percentage, that do occur between sales-
people in a formal setting and the individual buyer or
consumer. This is a beginning. I must point out that it
does not involve the Department of 'Consumer Protection
with regard to enforcement, Nevertheless, I do feel that
it is another step toward providing the consumer some
additional help in this area in the state.

And finally, I had said five bills, it's actually four,

the last bill is Bill 5402, An Act Prohibiting the Exclusion
or Modification of Implied Warrantdes Under the Uniform
Commercial Code. An extremely important bill, which I think
should be serlously considered, I do know that the Attorney
General's Office is here alse to testify on behalf of this
bill., I do have Attorney Joseph Lumbe who heads my legal
division, who is here to answer any specifics regarding

this bill involving warranties, But I should like to

_generally say that we have a situation where a number of

other states have provided this kind of protection for
consumers, As a matter of fact, New England, proportionally
speaking is hlgh in this regard, The District of Columbia,
states such ‘as West Virginia, Massachusetts, Maine, Maryland,
Yermont have modified their universal commercial code to
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GENERAL LAW COMMITTEE March 21, 1983

HESLIN:  (continued)
prohibit the disclaimer of the implied warrantdies of
fitness for a particular purpose and merchantibhility in
yarying degrees,

We have the ground that has already been broken in New
England to add this additional protection for coensumers,
I do think that we should seriously censider this in
the State of Connecticut, It offers yet an additional
protectien that énly: does halfway under the existing
warranty~ law that exists in the state. This is a further
extension as the attorney in my .offite pointed out,

on one hand the state is granting something and on the
other hand it doesn't go far enough and removes it by
allowing ‘disclaimers relative to merchantibility and
fitness of purpose. I think these are two things

that you as a buyer expett when you buy a good on the
market.

Specifics with regard te this because it is relatively,
I think, complicated, and perhaps the attorneys can be
far more specific than I have been in this regard, I
have only spoken in general terms with regard to the
support of this legislation. Thank you.

MOSLEY; Thank you. Just one gquestion as regards

5401. You indicated that there's a large percentage of
the sales that are by private owners. O©OK, what percentage --
I know you can't say it exactly -- apprOXLmately what
percentage?

COMM. HESLIN: I'd say you're talking somewhere around 80%,

REP.

Relatively high, I don't have -- one of my executive
aides presented me with that figure, What the basis for
that documentation is, Representative, I do not know,

MOSLEY: Do you think somehow that those consumers that
buy from private owners should somehow be protected
also?

COMM. HESLIN: T think they have, of course, recourse to

private action, but I would like to see this examined at
another time, recognlzrng of course that you do not want
to become tnvolved in what may be an area of a private
transaction where the individual person does not want

any- interference., But I do think that it i$ am area that
must be looked at at another time.
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GENERAL LAW COMMITTEE March 21, 1983

REP, MOSLEY: OK, thank you very much, Further gquestions?

Representative Weodcock;

REP, WQODCOCK: Good merning, Comm, Heslin, You've been

Commi'ssionex of DCP for how long now?

COMM. HESLIN: Eight years,

REP. WOODCOCK: And you've been in a position to pretty well

detect trends in consumer prebiems, I would think with
your years of experience, Weuld you say that you've seen
an increase during that eight years with complaints from
the public with respect te used car sales of dealers?

COMM. HESTIN: I think the increase perhaps most recently Has

been because of the high prices of automobiles has led a
number of people to seek goed used cars to purchase.

I don't have any figures to say, well, the percentage is
so much higher here in 1983 or 82 than it was in 78 or
79. But I do know that that area has not diminished in
its being one of the major problems nationally. So I
think I can say that with a relative amount of certainty.
Tt is a problem that Washington and the Consumer Council's
office in Washington attached to the President's office
has recognized for years as being an area that should be
handled by legislation of some type or by regulation of
some type.

REP. WOODCOCK: The FTC regulation was vetoed by the Congress

in spring of 82, and now the matter is before the U.S,
Supreme Court. Would you say that in light of that activity,
the responsibility now rests with the individual states

to consider this type of consumer protection?

COMM. HESLIN: I would say se, yes, I think that the onus

of responsibility, at least in the past administration,

has been basically that. And I suspect that it will
centinue to be that, that in areas where the Federal
government has felt that it was not within their particular
province to act, that they have left it up to the individual
state to take on this particular responsibility,

REP., WQQDCQCK: So your testimony here before the General Law

Committee this morning is generally supportive of the Used
Car Bill of Rights propesal?
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COMM. HESLIN: Yes, it is,

REPR,

REP.

REP,

WQODCQCK; OK, thank you very much,

MOSLEY: Any. further questions? Thank you wvery much,
Comm. Heslin., Because of the large crowd that we have
today and the numbers of people that are standing

outside, we're g01ng te move the hearing to the

Senate Chambers in respense te the numbers of people that
would like to come in and hear the testimony that is

given. So, at this time we're going to adjourn and we're
moving to the Senate Chambers to continue with the hearing.

MOSLEY: We'd like to convene this aspect of the public
hearing. We have one mere from the agency list, Attorney
Robert Langer.

ROBERT LANGER: Good merning, My name is Robert M, Langer, and

I'm an Assistant Attorney CGeneral for the State of
Connecticut. I head the Anti-Trust Consumer Protection
Unit, and I'm here on behalf of Attorney General Joseph
I. Lieberman to speak in support of Committee Bill No,

5402, An Act Prohibiting The Exclusion And Modification

Of Implied Warranties under the Uniform Commercial Code.

I have headed the Consumer Protection Unit of our office

for approximately 7 years, and in that time I have ex~
perienced tremendous frustration regarding guestions

related to the implied warranter of merchantibility. There's
no doubt in my mind or in the mind of our office, that

this bill will go a long way towards granting greater
consumer rights to consumers within the State of Connecticut.
There are numbers of cases that we could not bring because

of the exclusion of the implied warranty- under the uniform
commercial code was specifically authorized by statute,

The Federal Magnus and Morse Warranty:. Act, in my view,
does- net go far enough because it simply provides for
a concept called unconscionable warranties, It doesn't
deal wfth the guestion. of whether or not exclusions of
implied warranties are permissible. That's a guestion
under state law, The only issue that I wanted to raise
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MR, LANGER: {(continued)

SEN.

with the vommittee apart from offering whatever assistance
we can tQ thlS committee with regard to this important
ptece of legislatiegn, is it deesn't necessarily follow
that prohlbltlng the exclusa@n Qf the impIiied warranty:
will deal with the question Qf a manufacturer granting
an express warranty,;. The guestion of whether or not

a manufacturer whe is net what is called in -'contractual
privity with a.consumer grants an implied warranty of
merchantibility is an interesting question under state
law, I believe it can be reselved by simply taking care
of that problem under the ‘uniform commercial code by
modifying the term seller.

I would be happy to work with the committee to the

extent necessary to expand my comments and make that
clear. The problem that certainly exists is that If

we look from state to state, and as Comm, Heslin
correttly pointed 6ut there are a number of states

that have prohibited the exclusion of a implied warranty,
each of those states deals separately with the guestion
of the relationship between a manufacturer and a consumer.
The definition under state law deals with sellers, and we
therefore deal with direct relationship between a seller
and a consumer, that is usually a dealer. In my view and
the view of our office, this bill perhaps ought to go

a little bit further, relating directly to manufacturers,
eXpress warranties, and their inability to prohibit the
exclusion of an implied warranty, which runs directly

to the consumer.

With that slight modification, we speak in support of
Committee Bill No, 5402, and I appreciate the
opportunity to address the committee this morning,
Any guestions?

SKELLEY ; Thank yeu. Any guestions?

WOODCOCK:; Rep. John Woodcock, 1l4th District, Attorney
Langer, would say that the present situation under the
Uniform Commercial Code here in Connecticut allews for
a great deal of liberality- on the part of the sellers
and manufacturers as far as excluding and waiving the
implied warranty protection for consumers?
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MR, LANGER: There's no doubt that under state law that is
simgly-a-r;ght that they have to exclude the implied
warranty, :

REP, WQODCOCK: And your experience for 7 years in the Attorney
General's office heading up the Consumer Protectien area,
would you say that it"s a falx statement that the
industry basically has- a pelicy of tzying to exclude
this warranty protection:with the products they'*re
putting out for the public?

MR, LANGER: I think there's a judgment that's made by
each individual industry and each indiwvidual industry
menber regarding the need for the exclusion of the
implied warranty. I'm not in a position, I think, to
~generalize regarding all industries, but it is simply
a common practice that an express warranty will be given
for a specified period of time and any implied warranty
which runs to the consumer will be disclaimed,

REP, WOODCOCK: And that's common practice right now,

MR. LANGER: Certainly, with regard to any express warranties
that I''m aware of. I am not aware of very many products
in this country in which a full warranty is given, a
full written warranty is given under the Magnus and Morse
Warranty Act which specifically prohibits the exclusion
of the implied warranty. I think that's probably the
best way to answer your guestion. Only in that circumstance
that on a national basis an implied warranty cannot be
excluded and the numbers of products in this country that
have the full written warranty under Magnus and Morse
are very, very small.

REP, WOODCOCK: Thank you very much.
SEN, SKELLEY: Any other guestions? Thank you, sir,

REP. MOQSLEY: Now we're going to the public aspect of the
public hearing. First menber of the public that would
ljke to testify is Jerry~Herskowitz. Jerry?

JERRY' HERSKOWITZ: I*m Jerry Herskowitz, President of the
Connecticut State Police Unien, here today to testify on
B111 No. 967, An Act €oncerning The Solicitation of
Law Enforcement Funds, Chairman Skelley, Chairman Mos ley,
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MR. DUFFY: (continued)

study, in addition to the analysis that'’s going on at

the federal level. But in general, we're supportive of

the concept of the legislation and we will when regulations
governing the labeling of these devices come out, if they
do, we will probably support some reasonable labeling
regulations.

You may know that the Public Safety Committee has con-
sidered several bills on -thei issue, and I believe they
are drafting a bill governing the study of the devices
over the summer. You may want to communicate with them
and combine the two pieces of legislation should you
decide to go ahead. '

1'd like to comment briefly on SB 1037, An Act Cancerning
the Sale and Handling of Kerosene. Again, I think the
jgsue is related and we're supportive of thé intention
of this piece of legislation and would suggest only that
you contact representatives of the petroleum industry if
they're not here today to speak to you to make sure that
the definitions that are inserted in such legislation are
and usable.

Finally, on HB 5402, An Act Prohibiting the Exclusion

or Modification of Implied Warranties Under the Uniform
Commercial Code. In general, we have no great objection

to the legislation. As been pointed out, this exists in
other states in New England and throughout the country.
However, I guess much of my testimony or comments are in
the nature of questions. They center around what would
happen. to the right of a merchant and a consumer to purchase
and item marked, as is, it's not clear to me and I'm not

an expert of the law, but from the draft bill, it's not
clear to me how these items would be treated. Items such
as as is, factory second, blemished item, irregular item,
and particularly in the clothing area, I think in drafting
such legislation, we should be careful not to exclude the.
ability of retailers to sell such items, or the ability of
consumer to buy them, because there's a definite price
consideration involved in the sale and purchase of such items.

If, and basically, I'm not sure the state should arbitrarily
eliminate the possibility that such sales would take place.
That constitutes the bulk of my testimony. I'll be glad

to answer any questions that you have.
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MR. BLASIUS: {continued)

MR.

the person might choose to buy it and repair it himself.
Thereby saving whatever he feels he can save. . There
should be mileage limitations, I think that's reasonable.
The warranty should be spelled out clearly.

Additionally, this bill also includes the right of
recision and for the reasons that I've discussed prior
to this, I think that is not in order. That concludes
my comments.

WOODCOCK: Any gquestions of Mr. Blasius from the
Committee? Thank you Mr. Blasius. The next speaker
will be Raphael Podolsky.

RAPHAEI, PODOLSKY: Mr. Chairman and members of the committee.

My name is Raphael Podolsky, I'm a lawyer with the Legal
Services Training & Advocacy Project, Inc. which represents
thé low income clients of the legal aid and the legal services
programs in Connecticut. I want to focus my testimony on

two bills, but for the record I would like to indicate

my support of four other 'bills. Those bills are Senate

Bill No. 505, which deals with procedures connected with

a consumer making a claim and a closing out sale. House
Bill No. 5402, which would prohibit the disclaimer of
implied warranties. _House Bill No. 5065, which deals

with the refund of deposits.and car purchases when financing
if unavailable. Houge Bill 5373 which deals with the
warranties on new cars.

Rather than take up your time on those particular bills,
unless there are gquestions, I would simply leave the
testimony on those bills to others. Although I will

be happy to answer any questions if there are any.

The first bill on which I would like to focus is House
Bill NO. 7176 which is a bill that deals with a repairers
Tien to people who fix televisions and radio sets. My
suggestion to the committee -- well I guessl really

have several suggestions to the committee on this.

First of all the bill is in the wrong committee. If

it deals with liens it properly belongs in the Judiciary
Committee. So in a sense you really ought not to be dealing
with the bill at all.
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